MINUTES
A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Trustees of Trout Creek School District #6 was held on Tuesday, May 11th, 2021. This meeting was held in person. 
In attendance were Board Members: Mike Linderman, Chairman; Penny James, Vice Chair; 
Zach Hannum, Trustee. NEW Board Members: Sarah Cooper and Eric Viviano.  Other attendees present included Debbie Phillips, Principal;  Karren McKinzie, District Clerk; David Sorenson, Donn Morris, Jennifer Adair, Sara Dana, Renna Mummert, Craig Barrus, Jeff Phillips, and Marian Stonehocker.  
Guests: Bobbi Christenson, Teresa Meagher, Sanders County Elections Office.
Mr. Linderman called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M.
All present were asked to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Linderman invited public comment from those individuals observing. There were no public comments.
Mr. Linderman called for motion to approve the agenda and reorder.  1st P. James; 2nd   Z. Hannum, all were in favor.
Mrs. Christenson addressed the Board. She then explained the process of the “Canvass of Votes and Declaration of Results” and how that would be carried out.  Mrs. Christenson gave handouts to the board so they could see and vote on it respectively.  A motion was made to accept CANVASS of the Board Members.  Mrs. Christenson then conducted the swearing in of each member; Mrs. S. Cooper and Mr. E. Viviano.

It was recommended that at any Board meeting from here forward that the CANVASS was to have a separate agenda and meeting start and finish.  We can still have it on the same day, we just would need to have separate times to be in compliance. The District Clerk was sworn in to renew for the 2021-2022 school year.
Mrs. P. James came to have a quorum for initial voting and then excused herself after the swearing in of the new board members.    
Mr. Linderman then requested the Reorganization of the Board.  Mr. Z. Hannum requested the floor and stated that the board needs a change.  Mr. Z. Hannum asked that at all times during this next year, that the board have One Voice in the decisions made.  Mr. Z. Hannum nominated Mr. E. Viviano to be the new Chair.  There was heavy discussion from board members and staff and public comment to have Mr. Linderman stay as chair for a minimum of one year for training purposes. Mr. E. Viviano was willing to take on the Chair position, but was in agreement also of the needed training time. Mr. Z. Hannum then rescinded and agreed to nominate Mr. Linderman for the new year and have Mr. E. Viviano to be nominated as the Vice Chair. All were in favor of that nomination.
The Emergency meeting minutes of April 23rd were read over and Mr. Z. Hannum was not in agreement with them so they were tabled and will be addressed at the May 25th, 2021 Emergency Meeting.  
Mrs. D. Phillips presented the Administrator’s Report to the Board. Graduation for the Kindergarten class and the 8th Grade class will be at different times but on the same day and outdoor on the front lawn. She asked that the board members accept the invitation to attend. She let the board know that the ESSER II funds were available on OPI EGrants at this time. Mr. Z. Hannum stated that he was really glad that there was going to be a graduation ceremony this year for the kids. 
Mr. C. Barrus spoke of the maintenance issues of the school beginning with the most recent work needed. The septic system:  The system had to be pumped twice in the past two weeks.  
The Floors: He has 2 bids out on the flooring to be replaced.  He requested that the staff be ready for making a color choice. There was the discussion of the flooring in the cafeteria. Mr. C. Barrus explained it well.  
The Roof:  Repairs will be starting in June and billed out in June to complete the repairs that have been needed for awhile.  Mr. C. Barrus stated that the roof needs to be replaced on the school. It was mentioned to look at rubberized roofing because that is a lifetime warranty. Mr. C. Barrus will be looking at cost.
The Grounds: All equipment is working. The last Buddy Bench will be installed soon. There is some maintenance needed on the basketball court. 
The Front Door: The security system locking mechanism broke and is on order and will be installed as soon as the part comes in. This is an emergency need.

Mr. D. Sorenson gave an overview of the IT program and completions. He also explained that the E-Rates may not be available to us this year due to the COVID issues of last year.  He will continue to look to see if we do get it in the next few weeks. Likely not.

Mrs. R. Mummert presented the board with the bids that came in for the oven, holding oven for serving, stock pot range, and work table.  Total cost for these items were $7,343.81. We need to act fast on a couple of these. Mr. Linderman asked about the cabinetry in the kitchen as well. Mr. Linderman asked if the maintenance staff could remodel the kitchen this summer.  It was planned last summer, but was not able to get completed due to medical issues. The electrical in the kitchen is a costly issue as well. The board gave full support trying to get these issues resolved. Mr. Linderman asked if there was any other items she needed to talk about. She presented her job duties and asked if she could have a raise. The board will look into that as well.  

The nurse’s report was that there were no new cases of COVID and all was well.
Mrs. K. McKinzie gave her Clerk report on the CRISS Audit and reported it was favorable. The classes that the new board members signed up for will take place within the next month, and the board Chair’s class will be in June. Financials were handed out and looked over.  
Mrs. D. Phillips explained her negotiation packet which included 2 options, one which was budget neutral and the other which effected the budget. Each board member voiced their concerns and comments and it was agreed that we would schedule a special board meeting on May 25th so the board members could ask questions about the budget and move forward with clarity.  
Mrs. D. Phillips also asked that the board renew the classified staff that was presented to them. This was also tabled until the 25th so that a board member could get clarity with regard to a question.
Mrs. D. Phillips handed out the Professional Development Schedule for next year, which includes the OPI required PIR days. Mr. Linderman stated he would like to see a Trauma Informed Class for all staff.  He stated that this is a “GREAT need” for our area. Mrs. D. Phillips stated there is a conscious discipline class in St. Regis on August 13th and all teachers are invited.  

Mr. Z. Hannum gave his hiring report. He stated that he was informed that the board does not follow policy on hiring. He asked again for a change in the hiring process. It will be worked on and addressed. It was suggested that there be a hiring committee. Ms. M. Stonehocker asked if the community could be involved in that process and she was informed that the community will not even be in a PTA to help out.  It was discussed that all hiring be turned over to Mrs. D. Phillips as it is part of superintendent duties in her contract.
IX.
Action Items 
a. Motion: to accept the Resignation of Trustee Mary Meyer.  Motion was made by Z. Hannum, 2nd by S. Cooper, all were in favor
b. Motion to solicit candidates for open board seat. Item was tabled until May 25th.
c. Motion: Approve Principal’s 2021-2022 contract amount as presented.  Item was tabled until May 25th. 
d. Motion to approve Professional Development Calendar 2021-2022. Motion was made by S. Cooper, 2nd by Z. Hannum, All were in favor.

e. Motion to accept Election through Canvas County Election Officials. Motion made by Z. Hannum, 2nd by M. Linderman. All were in favor.
f. Motion: Approve Classified Staff Renewals FY 21-22 School Year. Item was tabled until May 25th. 
g. Motion: to approve Karren K. McKinzie for the new 2021-2022 school year.  Motion was made by Z. Hannum, 2nd S. Cooper, All were in favor.
New Business:
For the next Board Meeting:

· Classified Renewals

· Mrs. D. Phillips Negotion Contract
· Emergency Meeting Minutes of April 23, 2021.

With no additional items to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 P.M.
Respectfully Submitted,

_________________________________________________
Karren McKinzie, Business Manager/District Clerk 
Date

Approved,

_______________________________________________

Michael Linderman, 
 Chair
                   Date


